CITY OF EAGLE POINT

“Gateway to the Lakes”
OREGON

EAGLE POINT CITY COUNCIL
17 BUCHANAN AVE. SOUTH, EAGLE POINT, OREGON

JANUARY 25, 2011

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
1. CALL TO ORDER - 7:00 P.M.
Mayor Russell called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Council members present: Bob Russell, Alan Curriston, Kathy Sell, Ruth Jenks, and Jonathan
Bilden.

Council members absent: Mike Parker and William Fierke.

Staff members present: David Hussell, City Administrator; Joe Kellerman, City Attorney;
Melissa Owens, Finance Officer; Vern Thompson, Chief of Police; Robert Miller, Public
Works Director; Bunny Lincoln, Principal Planner; and Dena Roberts, City Recorder.

2. FLAG SALUTE AND INVOCATION.
Councilor Sell led the flag salute and Council President Curriston led the invocation.

3. AUDIENCE QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS CONCERNING ITEMS NOT ON THE
AGENDA.

Fred Gurthet of Eagle Point addressed Council stating over the past four years he has been
trying to find out why his home foundation is breaking. He explained he had contacted the
county, the Eagle Point Planning Commission, Robert Miller, and processed a claim form on
8/7/2010 and had not heard anything. He also advised he had recently spoken with David
Hussell. Mr, Gurthet stated the damages to his home have been estimated between 512,000 and
$21,000 for the foundation, which did not include damage to the interior of the home. He
stated the damage has been caused by major water leaks in the subdivision. Mayor Russell
asked what pipes Mr. Gurthet was referring to. Mr. Gurthet responded those in the street.
Councilor Jenks asked for clarification of the location of his home. Mr. Gurthet explained the
location of his home. Rob Miller interjected both the city’s building official and public works
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supervisor have investigated the situation but that he did not know the status. He advised he
would find out and get that information to Mr. Gurthet. Mr. Gurthet advised the contractor
who built his neighborhood did not lay the streets correctly: they are not level or straight and
sidewalks are starting to crack and crumble due to movement. He further advised water does
not drain and sits on one of his neighbor’s property. Mayor Russell advised Mr. Gurthet that
Mr. Miller would follow up and get back within 30 days.

Brook Angel of Eagle Point stated his children have participated in the Eagle Point Junior
Eagles program for the past seven years. He advised he and his wife missed the deadline for
sign ups this year. He further stated his wife missed that deadline by 8 minutes and he felt it
unfair. Mr. Angel stated he spoke with Dave Hussell who suggested he speak with Council.
Council President Curriston asked the cut-off date and time. Dave Hussell responded it was
Friday at 5:00 p.m. but that residents are allowed to put their registrations in the drop box over
the weekend. Monday morning staff removed all the registrations from the drop box. Dave
Hussell explained that rules have been set on registration times because staff has to get all of
the teams put together and to coaches by Wednesday. Previously staff had three days to put the
teams together but due to staff layoffs, the staff member responsible only has two half days to
do all the work., Mr. Hussell explained that residents have had three weeks to register and, in
the past, others have been denied registration because they were late. It is impossible to
organize the teams if registrations come in late. Council President Curriston suggested staff
allow Mr. Angel to sign his daughter up on a late list so that if someone drops out she would be
on top of list. He then asked Mr. Angel if he would be satisfied with that. He responded he
would.

Steve Hunter of Eagle Point stated he had been involved with downtown redevelopment plans
for the Centennial Plaza. He expressed his concern with the street light color. Council
President Curriston interjected noting the subject would be taken up later in the meeting and
asked Mr. Hunter to hold his comments until then.

4, PRESENTATIONS.

5. PUBLIC HEARINGS.
5.1  Ordinance 2011-01. A public hearing to accept testimony and conduct
Council deliberations on the adoption of amendments to the Comprehensive
Plan and Zoning Maps, a new Flood Insurance Rate Study (FIS), updated
Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRM), Digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps
(DFIRM), and Fagle Point Flood Ordinance 2011-01, all as related to
federally designated flood zones located within the Eagle Point City limits.

Mayor Russell opened the public hearing and read the Public Hearing Procedures, noting
appropriate legislation, rules and regulations governing public hearings. Mayor Russell next
stated he felt he had a conflict of interest as he had property in the flood zone. Attorney
Kellerman explained the difference between a potential and actual conflict of interest, stating
he did not feel there was an actual conflict. Mayor Russell then asked for the staff report.

Bunny Lincoln stated over last 30 years the city has had flood maps and a flood ordinance. She
pointed to the flood map displayed. She explained the city has always been part of the National
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Flood Insurance Program (NFIP), but that participation is voluntary on part of jurisdictions.
She noted, however, that it is not voluntary for property owners who live in flood zones. The
NFIP has created a federal insurance program that is managed through individual insurance
agents. Food insurance is very expensive if purchased on the open market, but flood insurance
purchased through a federal program is much less expensive. Due to the recent severe flooding
across the United States the federal government realized their maps created in the 1980°s were
outdated. If Eagle Point wants to remain in the National Flood Insurance Program, the city
must adopt new maps, the flood insurance rate study and amend its flood ordinance by May 3,
2011. Ms. Lincoln advised Eagle Point’s flood zones have not changed much. She went on to
explain what flood zones mean and where residents can obtain more information. Councilor
Bilden noted for the record that his home is affected.

Council President Curriston moved that Council close the public hearing. Councilor Bilden
seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Roll call: Alan Curriston, yes; Bob
Russell, yes; Kathy Sell, yes; Ruth Jenks, yes; and Jonathan Bilden, yes. The motion passed
unanimously.

6. CONSENT CALENDAR.
6.1 Presentation of regular meeting minutes of January 11, 2011.

Mayor Russell announced the consent calendar and asked for 2 motion. Councilor Jenks moved
that Council approve the Consent Calendar as presented. Councilor Bilden seconded the
motion. There was no discussion. Roll call: Kathy Sell, yes; Jonathan Bilden, yes: Bob Russell,
ves; Ruth Jenks, yes; and Alan Curriston, yes. The motion passed unanimously.

7. CONSIDERATION OF ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT CALENDAR.
8. PRESENTATION OF BILLS TO BE PAID.

Councilor Jenks moved that Council approve the bills as presented including the additional bill
list. Council President Curriston seconded the motion. There was no discussion. Roll call:
Ruth Jenks, yes; Alan Curriston, yes; Jonathan Bilden, yes; Bob Russell, yes; and Kathy Sell,
yes. The motion passed unanimously.

9. OLD BUSINESS.

10. NEW BUSINESS.

10.1 Ordinance 2011-01. An Ordinance establishing regulations to prevent flood
damage within the City of Eagle Point, Oregon, adopting related FIRM maps
and “The Food Insurance Study (FIS) for Jackson County and incorporated
areas” and repealing Ordinance 12-213.

Mayor Russell announced Ordinance 2011-01 and asked for a motion. Council President
Curriston moved that Council approve Ordinance 2011-01. Councilor Bilden seconded the
motion. There was no discussion. Roll call: Bob Russell, yes; Alan Curriston, yes; Jonathan
Bilden, yes; Kathy Sell, yes; and Ruth Jenks, yes. The motion passed unanimously.



10.2  Resolution 2011-04. A Resolution appointing five (5) Planning
Commissioners.

Mayor Russell announced Resolution 2011-04 stating there were five open positions and seven
applicants: Steve Hunter, Suzi Collins, Sharon Coupe, Jana Tepper, Kevin Walruff, Rachel
Chartier and Mary Phillips. Mayor Russell explained that Steve Hunter, Suzi Collins and
Sharon Coupe had previously served on the Planning Commission and wished to be
reappointed. He then asked the first applicant, Steve Hunter, to step up to the podium and tell
Council a little about himself and why he wanted to continue serve on the Planning
Commission.

Steve Hunter stated he had been a resident of Eagle Point for approximately seven years, owns
a business in Eagle Point and is planning on opening a new retail business in downtown Eagle
Point. He advised he had served on the Economic Development Commission over the past six
years; he had served on the Rogue Valley Metro Planning, the Eagle Point Transportation
Planning Commission, as well as a member of the Board of Directors of the Eagle Point Golf
Course Homeowners Association. Mr. Hunter advised he had served on various boards of
directors for homeowners associations in California, had acted as a consultant on development
projects in California, including the City of Windsor, and holds a contractor’s license in
California. Mr. Hunter stated his goal for the future of Eagle Point would be to include more
transparency and openness in city government, utilization of federal block grants and other
urban development mechanisms to continue the revitalization of Eagle Point. He advised he
had enjoyed serving on the various commissions and wanted to continue to do so. He then
invited questions. Councilor Jenks asked him to explain more about his involvement with
development in Windsor, California. Mr. Hunter explained that there was a complete
revitalization of the downtown area of Windsor which has been acclaimed all over world for its
success. He advised he had consulted with the developer on the feasibility of buying, selling
and building various parts of the downtown. Mayor Russell asked Mr. Hunter to explain more
about his proposed retail business in downtown Eagle Point. Mr. Hunter stated he and his wife
were going to open a used bookstore on Main Street.

Mayor Russell next asked Suzi Collins to step up to the podium and tell the Council about
herself and why she wanted to continue serving on the Planning Commission. Suzi Collins
stated she had been a resident of Eagle Point for approximately six years. She explained she
happened to meet Edith and Leon Sherman at which time they discussed how she could
become involved in the community. She thereafter joined the Eagle Point Community
Association where she has been serving as secretary for the past two years, She further advised
that she had helped with the 4™ of July parade and the next year took the parade over. Ms.
Collins advised it is a wonderful way to meet people. She further advised people from
Washington and California come to the Eagle Point in order to take their motorcycles through
the parade. Ms. Collins noted she also volunteers at the senior center assisting with Bingo. She
stated she had been on the Planning Commission for two years and chaired the commission last
year. She stated she had learned much and wished to have the opportunity to learn more. She
invited questions. Councilor Jenks asked whether there had been any surprises during her time
serving on the Planning Commission. Ms. Collins responded there had been many but the most
difficult one was one in which one gentleman managed to take control of the meeting from her



while she was acting as chair. She explained at the time she didn’t have enough knowledge of
how to resume control of the meeting. She learned much from that experience.

Mayor Russell next asked Sharon Coupe to step up to the podium and tell the Council about
herself and why she wanted to continue serving on the Planning Commission. Sharon Coupe
addressed Council stating due to her father’s military career, she lived in 25 different places
before ending up in Eagle Point. When she and her husband moved to Eagle Point, she found
that she did not need to work any longer so started volunteering at Providence, then went on to
do hospice work. After doing this volunteering work for two years she began to become
involved with the City of Eagle Point. She joined the Eagle Point’s Women’s Club and was on
the board for the Eagle Point Senior Center. Ms, Coupe advised during her time with the
Women’s Club she began a volunteer group, which she is very proud of. She then became part
of the Eagle Point Planning Commission and found it very rewarding as it meshed well with
her previous legal work; she had been a legal assistant for many years and very much enjoyed
reading and learning about land use. Ms. Coupe further advised she very much enjoyed
working on the RPS and that she would like to stay on the Planning Commission in order to do
more work. Council President Curriston stated that all applications were great but he felt

Ms. Coupe’s was the most interesting. Councilor Sell asked for clarification of Ms. Coupe’s
statement in her application that she was “.. .really intent on encouraging the folks in this town
to become more involved...” Ms. Coupe responded she encourages people individually. She
invites them to attend meetings. She stated when she hears complaints she explains that there
has been a process and invites the complainer to learn more about it.

Mayor Russell advised Ms. Jana Tepper wasn’t able to attend the meeting. Dave Hussell
interjected Ms. Tepper had to work. He had spoken with her earlier in the day at which time
she indicated she was interested in the position but felt because she was unable to attend she
would withdraw her application, but that she was interested. Councilor Jenks asked how long
the applicants had to prepare for the meeting. Mr. Hussell responded one week. Mayor Russell
asked if she was withdrawing. Mr. Hussell responded it was up to Council and that Ms. Tepper
felt comfortable there were good applicants.

Mayor Russell next asked Kevin Walruff to step up to the podium and tell the Council about
himself and why he wanted to serve on the Planning Commission. Kevin Walruff stated he
moved to Eagle Point seven years ago, has four daughters, two of which are currently enrolled
in the high school and middle school. He stated he has a vested interest in the growth of the
city and has been on the Community Association’s 4" of July Committee for the past three
years. He advised he and his daughters run the dime toss. Mr. Walruff advised he did not have
a lot of experience in planning commission details, but that he had spent the last 20 years in law
enforcement and the last 18 in Medford. He advised he is the Operations Detective Sergeant in
charge of the area gang and drug team and as such has to negotiate through laws, regulations
and policies every day. He advised he cares deeply for the City of Eagle Point, his family lives
in Eagle Point and his father was a member of the Eagle Point City Council. He stated his
father had advised him if he wanted to get involved he should start with the Eagle Point
Planning Commission. Councilor Jenks asked if his work schedule would conflict with the
Planning Commission meetings. Mr. Walruff responded it would not.






